

ALGONQUIN SHRINE CLI



Box 203, Bancroft, ON K0L 1C0 www.algonquinshrineclub.ca

VSLETTER

April 2018

EXECUTIVE

President Jim BURKE

(613)334-5537

I.P.P.

Eric MUELLER (613)338-3405 emueller406@gmail.com

1st Vice

Wayne WIGGINS (613)334-1245 waywel@sympatico.ca

2nd Vice

Charles MULLETT (613)332-2836 charles.mullett@gmail.com

Secretary

Dave EARLE (613)334-7455 shrine.sec@gmail.com

Treasurer

Dean LINTON (613)339-2711 dj.Linton@live.ca

Chaplain

Vaughn LLOYD (613)332-4074 vaughn@vaughnlloyd.ca

Directors

Sean COOK **Barry CROSS** Ron MARK Ed OTTO Jim WILLIAMS

Auditors

Larry DONADSON Eric MUELLER

Ambassador Barry ROBB

(705)286-3241 brobb@bell.net

Executive Meeting

April 11, 2018 - 10:00 AM - Wilberforce Legion General Meeting April 17, 2018 - Wilberforce Legion Zem Zem 6:00 PM - Dinner 6:30 PM

Ladies Welcome at all meetings

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK . . .

Greetings Nobles and Ladies

Thanks to everyone for attending our March 20th meeting. It was great to see everyone especially Noble Tom and Lady Alice.

After a good meal, the chairman of the evening, Vaughn introduced our guest speaker, Ron Brown from TD Bank.

Ron gave an excellent talk on Financial Investing and Savings. Thank you Noble Vaughn for an excellent job as Chairman.

Noble Ron Mark and Noble Barry Cross are now home recovering from their knee operations.. We wish them a speedy recovery.

Lady Jean had a text from Lady Carol Murdock and Noble Pat had a good report from his doctor. They are doing well.

Noble R. Paul Johnson turned over his duty of selling Shrine Decals and our dress code ties to Noble Barry Robb. Anyone needing these items please contact Barry.

Well our Snowbirds will soon be back bringing us nice sunny warm weather! (I hope!)

Best of Health to everyone. I look forward to seeing you at our next meeting.

Fraternally Jim Burke

ASC MEMORIAL GOLF TOURNAMENT

Saturday. July 14th - 1:30 PM Shot Gun Start Bancroft Ridge Golf Club - Cart Included Registration 12:00 to 1:00 PM 9 Hole - Best Ball Format Prizes * Prime Rib or Chicken Dinner Fee - \$80.00/person

UPCOMING EVENTS

April 20th - 22nd N.Y.O.S.A. Spring Session **Buffalo, N.Y.**

June 7th - 9th **Spring Ceremonial** Orillia, ON

> July 14th **ASC Golf Tournament Bancroft Ridge Golf Course**

July 15th - 19th Imperial Session Daytona Beach, FL

PARADES

June 9th **Ceremonial Parade** Orillia, ON (Marshall 11:00am)



Public Relations Charles MULLETT

> **Dinners** Ed OTTO

News Letter/Website Dave EARLE

Membership All Club Members

100 Million Dollar Club Frank WILSON

Sick and Visiting All Club Members

Lottery Tickets Larry DÓNALDSON

> *Hospital* Sean COOK Ron MARK Eric MUELLER Frank WILSON

Cake Sales Ron MARK R. Paul JOHNSON Todd GRAINGER Wayne WIGGINS Dean LINTON Barry CROSS

Float Transportation Hald ROBINSON **Denver MAYHEW** Wayne ELSON

Float Theme Review Hald ROBINSON R. Paul JOHNSON Wayne WIGGINS Dean LINTON

Fund Raising Ideas All Club Members

UNITS

Rock Hounders ATV Unit

Barry CROSS Chairman Vaughn LLOYD 1st Vice Chair **Dave BURTON** 2nd Vice Chair Dean LINTON Treasurer

Clown Unit Wayne WIGGINS (Ding-A-Ling) Chairman Noble Dave EARLE (Harley) 1st Vice Chair Dean LINTON (String-Bean) Treasurer

"FROM THE DESK

OF YOUR AMBASSADOR"

Nobles, I bring you greetings from Illustrious Potentate Thomas W. Woodrow and his Lady Linda.

Although it seems as if winter does not want to give up, I am sure spring is just around the corner.

Hopefully plans are well under way for our summer parades and for the Spring Ceremonial.

I might remind you at this time to register for the events you plan to attend at the Ceremonial.

I would also encourage you to attend our parades to "show the flag" so to speak. Visibility is important to our organization.

Finally, I would extend best wishes to Noble R. Paul Johnson as he moves

into a new phase of his life.

Noble Ambassador Barry Robb

The Chaplain's Corner

It is a cold start to April this year. We all have faith, though, that the warmth is coming. Soon the grass will green, and spring will really get started [Sun, Heat, Gardens, Bugs]. The season is all about re-birth and renewal; giving us a boost and a happier outlook on things.

This burst of activity and energy will help us pull together for the children who depend on us. Like the weather, they have faith in us to help them make it through their own slow start to better days.

May the Great Architect look after you and yours this spring.

Noble Vaughn Lloyd

DIRECTORY UPDATE

ADDRESS CHANGE: Noble R Paul JOHNSON #208 1305 Ontario St., Burlington, ON L7S 1Y1 (phone # to follow)

NEW PHONE #: Noble Pat MURDOCK (905)213-2683



Chairman Noble Vaughn Lloyd congratulating our guest speaker Mr Ron Brown, Mgr., Toronto Dominion Bank Bancroft at our Monthly Dinner March 20

SICK AND VISITING

Noble Boyd DONALDSON has fallen. Currently in Peterborough Hospital Noble Mel SMITH completed cataract surgery Noble Ron MARK undergoing knee surgery (not cataract!) Noble Barry CROSS undergoing knee surgery Lady Dolly MARLOWE – doing much better

CONDOLENCES

Noble Steve BERRY – passing of his mother Lady Sandra BRENHAM – passing of her mother